
	  

FILMING NOTIFICATION 

 Stalwart Films is currently producing a TV Series for AMC Television in the Central Texas area this 
Spring. As is the policy with Williamson County, we need to obtain a permit to film on County Roads and 
the right of way. We have attached a map indicating our filming requests and a schedule listing our 
proposed filming dates and times. Please take the time to review them. On the last page there is a Sign off 
form. Please complete the bottom half of the form and return this to us. The county asks that we submit 
these to show them that we have contacted the nearby properties. You can return this to us by email, 
leaving it on your front door, or by taking a photo with your phone and texting it to us.  
 

Filming will take place in and around the roads. We will be working with the Wilco Sherriff’s Dept to 
provide traffic control while filming to keep everything safe. If access to your property falls within the filming 
area, just let us know and we will make sure you can get through quickly and safely. If you travel down 
these roads daily, we ask that during the filming, you follow the detour around the area. We will not block 
any driveways or entrances and all residents and businesses will maintain full access to their properties at 
all times. 

  
  Please feel free to call me with any questions. We have an excellent local crew working on the 
project, and we are extremely optimistic about the outcome. The film community continues to thrive in 
central Texas because of the hospitality of its citizens, the diverse nature of its locations, and the 
generosity of its homeowners and tenants. We greatly appreciate your consideration in this matter. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dustin Daniels 
Stalwart Films 
Locations Dept 
281 798 3307 cell 
dustindaniels@gmail.com 

	



	
	 	

FILMING NOTIFICATION MAP 

Stalwart	Films	would	like	to	film	a	scene	for	the	TV	Series	“Bats”	in	Williamson	County	
on	County	Roads.	We	will	need	to	close	a	portion	of	the	road	while	filming.	Any	
residents	and	guests	within	the	closure	would	still	maintain	full	access	to	their	
properties	at	all	times,	however	we	would	like	to	detour	all	through	traffic.		
	
Proposed	Filming	Locations:		
	
Filming	on	CR	434	Bridge	between	CR	436	and	CR	438	south	east	of	Thrall.	
				
Proposed	Date	of	Filming:	
4/2/18,	12:00pm	-	4:00pm	
4/3/18,	6:00am	-	3:00pm	
	
We	will	have	Williamson	County	Deputies	assisting	us	with	the	closure.	If	you	need	to	
get	through	the	closure	please	speak	with	the	deputies	and	they	will	help	you.	If	you	
have	any	questions	or	concerns	please	contact,	Dustin	Daniels	-	281	798	3307	



	

“BATS”	

STALWART	PRODUCTIONS	

Dustin	Daniels	

281	798	3307	

4/2/18,	12:00pm	-	4:00pm	
	

Filming	on	CR	434	Bridge	between	CR	436	and	CR	438	south	east	of	Thrall.	
	

Preparing	for	filming	in	the	right	of	way.	

4/3/18,	6:00am	-	3:00pm	
	

Filming	on	CR	434	Bridge	between	CR	436	and	CR	438	south	east	of	Thrall.	
	

Filming	in	the	right	of	way	

Williamson	County	Filming	Sign-Off	Form	


